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The Decade
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As much as people are going to remember the best matches,
these are the ones that are going to get people talking more
than anything else. The wretched, terrible matches are the
kind that stick in your head because you wonder how bad things
can possibly get. Sometimes it’s the whole match and sometimes
it’s one thing, but these are the matches that you’ll remember
for all the wrong reasons.

Honorable Mention

Sting vs. Jeff Hardy – Victory Road 2011 – I’m not putting
this as an official one as I don’t consider it a “real” match.
Instead, we have another mess where TNA managed to make it
even worse, because that’s what they did back then. There’s a
reason this keeps getting brought up and it’s not getting
topped for a long time.

Kaitlyn vs. Maxine – NXT – October 19, 2010 – Just watch it
and try not to cringe.

Royal Rumble 2015

It takes something special to have the fans booing the Rock
out of the building. This is one of those horrible ideas that
could not have been much worse and it’s a big part of why
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Roman Reigns never reached the point they were wanting him to
achieve. They missed every single point of this whole thing
and it could not have gone much worse.

The entire idea of this match was to make Roman Reigns look
like a star. They managed to turn it into the biggest disaster
imaginable with one mistake after the other. Reigns looked
like he had no business being in the ring and was little more
than a big WWE logo. His big opponents were Big Show and Kane,
plus a surprise Rusev at the end. That’s their big idea to get
him to face Lesnar? No wonder he was a failure for so long.

Jerry Lawler vs. Michael Cole – Wrestlemania XXVII

I named this worst feud of the decade and I’d say that gives
it a fast pass on to this list. The match itself wasn’t any
good in the first place, including Cole being way too dominant
and having Steve Austin and Jack Swagger there to try and make
it interesting. Lawler can have a watchable match with a bag
of wet mice but for some reason this is the best thing that
they had for him to do.

And then he lost, because WWE felt the need to keep the story
going on and on. Why should Wrestlemania be the blowoff for
some big feud? This was a complete misfire and the crowd just
dying as a result shows you how bad it really was. The show
never  recovered  from  this  because  WWE  set  it  up  for  one
possible  ending  and  then  we  got  the  complete  opposite,
presumably just for the sake of messing with us. How lucky we
are.

Bray Wyatt vs. Randy Orton – Wrestlemania XXXIII

I was in the stadium for this one and I’m still not sure what
I watched. After a pretty decent build with Orton infiltrating
the Wyatt Family to take them down from within and possibly
destroying Sister Abigail, we wound up with some bizarre mind
game where Wyatt put gross images on the mat to get in Orton’s
head. Orton’s response? RKO for the pin and the title….which



he lost to Jinder Mahal.

What were they thinking with this mess? It was a bunch of bad
wrestling in between their weird ideas. If you want to do
Wyatt  vs.  Orton  at  Wrestlemania  then  just  do  the  match.
Instead we got something that I’m sure WWE found to be very
clever  and  it  wound  up  being  a  disaster  of  other  level
proportions. How Wyatt survived this is beyond me, but he
managed to make it work despite this disaster.

Randy Orton vs. Jinder Mahal – Battleground 2017

This is the Punjabi Prison match and MY GOODNESS it still
manages to get on my nerves. Mahal got to go out there for
nearly half an hour before Great Khali came in to save him.
The only highlight of this was seeing Orton torture the Singh
Brothers, who deserved a big raise after everything they went
through with the whole Mahal story.

The problem with this match is the length (in addition to
Mahal just being there, because there is little reason for him
to be anywhere near the top of the card), as the match just
went on and on for WAY too long. It was Orton getting close to
winning and then the Singhs interfering and then Orton getting
close to winning and then the Singhs interfering over and over
and it just never stopped. I hated this match and it was the
last straw after Mahal would not go away no matter how much
people rejected him.

Those made me mad. This one was mad and sad.

Seth Rollins vs. The Fiend – Hell In A Cell

Over the years, there are very few matches that I’ve seen that
actually made me mad. It takes something special to misfire on
every point while damaging your hot new character and wrecking
your big gimmick match. WWE managed to do this while also
getting fans to chant for the competition at the end of the
show. Rollins was in a bad place already and this shoved him



to the point of no return.

I still can’t fathom how bad this really was. Fiend was the
unstoppable  monster  and  while  Rollins  didn’t  completely
destroy him, it was one of those nights where you had to
wonder how bad things were when they were setting it up. This
was the best thing they could do with their monster? In the
Cell? I’ve used a lot of words to talk about this one in the
last few months and I could continue doing so for a long time
to come. The match was another level of awful and I don’t see
it being topped anytime soon.

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up the
paperback edition of KB’s Complete 2004 Monday Night Raw
Reviews (also available as an e-book) from Amazon. Check out
the information here:

http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2019/08/26/new-book-and-e-book-k
bs-complete-2004-monday-night-raw-reviews/

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
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